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The days are growing shorter and the October heat wave is behind us.
Keep an eye out as nightfall coincides with our return commute home.
Drive safely as there are still kids on electric bikes, joggers, students
and dog-walkers out and about at dusk.

As the seasons are changing so too are some members of the Fiesta
Gardens Home Owners Association Board of Directors.  With over 20
years of combined selfless dedication, Rich Neve and Roland Bardony
have decided it is time to take a step back from their positions as Civic
Affairs Director and Park Director.

Rich has kept the community informed, and increased our visibility in
community affairs.  He has protected our neighborhood and given us a
voice in local politics.  He has brought representatives of the City
Council, City Managers, Developers and other stakeholders to our
association meetings for us to learn and interact with.  Rich has
tracked local developments by Caltrans and other public agencies as
they look to alter the community in ways that would make it more
dense and alter the community.  We are most appreciative of your
stewardship.  Thank you Rich, you are invaluable and will be missed
on the Board..

Roland has also been instrumental in keeping the parks in excellent
condition.  I know the tennis courts, basketball hoops, baseball
diamond, kids park (structure, swings and sand pit) have been
amazing places for kids to get out and play.  Many neighborhood kids
relish the days of kicking the soccer ball around, playing tennis,
hooping it up and just running around.  We'll miss your steady hand at
keeping these places in pristine condition.  Thank you for your tireless
dedication to the community.

Lastly, we are now back in the Cabana for the FGHA Board meetings
and on Zoom too.  Come thank Rich and Roland in person while they
transition off the Board.  See you in the Cabana and have a wonderful
Thanksgiving.

The next Board meeting will be

Fiesta Bee
The November Newsletter

Volume LXVIII Issue 11

http://www.FiestaGardensHoa.com
www.FiestaGardensHoa.com
mailto:editor@fiestagardenshoa.com


The Fiesta Bee           Page 2

president@fiestagardenshoa.com
Paul McCann

vp@fiestagardenshoa.com
Christina Saenz

civic@fiestagardenshoa.com
Rich Neve

  parks@fiestagardenshoa.com
Roland Bardony

poolops@fiestagardenshoa.com
Steve Stanovcak

 poolmtc@fiestagardenshoa.com
Steve Muller

  social@fiestagardenshoa.com
Laurel Kent

  treasurer@fiestagardenshoa.com
Vicky Nguyen

secretary@fiestagardenshoa.com
Pam Miller

editor@fiestagardenshoa.com
Eleni Hulman

webmaster@fiestagardenshoa.com
Mariano Saenz

We have switched the HOA to an app that will allow you to
communicate with your neighbors, ask questions to the
board, get event and happening updates, view all
documents, and pay your annual dues - all in one place.

We have about 80% of the neighborhood moved to
Managecasa and need to get the rest as soon as possible.

.
If you have not received your annual statement, you have
not signed up for managecasa or we do not have your
email. Please reach out to vp@fiestagardenshoa.com if
you are having issues with Managecasa or your annual
dues.

The last day of the pool season was Saturday,
October 12th. As mentioned in the meeting
and my last Bee article, it has become more
difficult to staff the pool with lifeguards. During the summer
-- late June, July, and the beginning of August -- staffing is
no problem. Once many of the lifeguards return to college
and high school, our ability to staff the pool becomes very
difficult even with the reduced weekly hours. The Board is
considering options for next summer that we will discuss
over the winter months on how to staff the pool.

Our pool was last re-surfaced in 2011. Most re-surfacing
lasts between 10-12 years. Re-surfacing of our pool will be
needed shortly. Along with the needed re-surfacing, in 2012
many new laws were put into place regarding pools which
means our pool is no longer in compliance. To bring it up
to compliance more work needs to be done which includes
new entry steps and handrails at the entries to the pool.
New depth markers that will not have 4.5 ft or 4 1/2 ft but 4ft
6". Other maintenance items are needed and can only be
completed when the pool is drained. When this work
begins we hope to have it done in the off-season.

The cabana can be rented during the off-season. Please go
to our  and look for the off-pool season contract.
Remember to  You will be
responsible for any damages. Any damages noted may
forfeit your deposit.

We still have some minor items that we are holding the
contractor to get them completed. None of these items will
delay our final building inspection. One of the last items
delaying our final inspection is we are waiting on PG&E to
approve our solar installation and permit. We hope to have
this finalized by the end of October.

The Reserve Study Report will be
posted on the website before the

November 2024 HOA meeting
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7 p.m., at the Cabana

Deadline to get articles and ads to Bee Editor.

Details page 11 flyer

City Meetings will be held online via Zoom calls. For more
information on these calls, please visit

Where: Please see Public Meeting Portal for details.
When:  5:30 PM - 7:00 PM (Special Meeting)

7:00 PM - 9:00 PM (regular Meeting)

Where: Hybrid Meeting: Please see Public Meeting Portal
for details.
When: 7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m.

On Sunday, November 3, the History Museum will join with
Casa Círculo Cultural and the Parks and Arts Foundation
to present a Día de los Muertos celebration.  In front of the
museum, Courthouse Square will be decorated with sugar
skulls, marigolds, and lights. Dancers, artists, and
musicians will perform.
Where: History Museum & Courthouse Square
 2200 Broadway, Redwood City
When: 4 p.m. – 8 p.m
Cost: FREE

The Festival of the Altars will be in Courtroom A and the
Atkinson Room. There will be a special entrance on the
Middlefield Road side of the History Museum for those
wishing to view the altars.

Free admission on Friday, November 8.

Tuesdays: 3:00 p.m. - 7:00 p.m. |May 7 - October 22
Location: 194 W 25th Ave, San Mateo

Saturdays: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM | Year Round
Location: College of San Mateo, 700 West Hillsdale
Boulevard

Saturdays: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM
Wednesdays 3:00 PM - 7:00 PM | Open Year Round
Location: 1010 Metro Center Boulevard

Sundays: 9:00 AM - 1:00 PM | Year Round
Location: El Camino Real and O'Neill Avenue

Apples
Dates
Grapefruit
Pears
Persimmons
Pineapple guava
Pomegranates

Greens (arugula, collards, dandelion, kale, chard)
Bok choy
Broccoli
Brussel sprouts, cabbage
Cauliflower
Eggplant
Fennel
Okra
Snap peas
Winter squash

https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
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The FGHA Board Meeting was called to order at 7:03pm. Board Members in attendance were, Steve Stanovcak – Pool Operations,
Steve Muller -- Pool Maintenace, Paul McCann -- President, Rich Neve -- Civics Director, and Laurel Kent -- Social Director.

On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all Board Members, the August 7th minutes were
approved.

August operating expenses are $35.5. Included in this is $12.9 for lifeguards and $5.2 in pool repairs and expenses.
Cash in operating account is $15.4.
Cash in reserve and cabana fund account is $101,000.
Dues collected in August, $906.00. As of the end of August we have collected a total of $239,900 in dues. This is 98% of the
total.
We have collected $57.9 in emergency assessments which is 62% of the total through August. The due date is September
4th.
No special assessments were collected in August. Two Members are making monthly payments and 2 are in collections.

The pool will be closed September 5th, 6th and part of the 7th due to lifeguards going back to school and participating in
school sports.
We are looking into paying for the lifeguards to be certified as an incentive to work for us. We can discuss it in the future.
When the pool closes for the summer, we will need to figure out who will open and close the pool cabana for parties. Parties
will be year-round now.

Pay attention to the ballot measures this fall.  Measure T will do away with Measure Y. The entire council is for it. We could
have 8 story buildings built in our area if Measure T passes.  Please read and investigate all the different measures this fall.
Be informed and vote.

Food truck Friday has been extended through October 11th.
Planning has started for the Halloween party. It will be either October 26th or October 27th.

Nothing to report

Thanks to everyone for all the help with the emergency assessment.

 The judge has made a preliminary decision on our case. We have been advised not to talk about it until it is final. Both sides have
time to make an oral argument. The briefs are due on Friday, then next Tuesday the judge will make the final decision. The
information is public, and you can look it up online. A resident commented on how well our Treasurer, Vicky, has handled this legal
situation.

We have temporary occupancy until September 28th. We are meeting with the contractor tomorrow to discuss the final items on our
punch list. The items on the list should be relatively easy to finish. There are other items that are going to need to be done to get our
pool up to code. The pool needs to be resurfaced and the steps into the pool need to be redone to get us up to standard. The depth
markers are not in compliance as well. Steve will work on getting quotes. It's also recommended that when we do resurface the pool
to use fiberglass.

Vicky stated that she is working on the budget. She would like to have a budget committee. It would consist of about 2-3 hours

https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
https://www.cityofsanmateo.org/3971/Agendas-Minutes-Public-Meeting-Portal
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The FGHA Board Meeting was called to order at 7:02pm. Board Members in attendance were, Steve Stanovcak – Pool Operations,
Steve Muller -- Pool Maintenace, Paul McCann - President, Rich Neve -- Civics Director, Roland Bordony – Parks Director, and Laurel
Kent -- Social Director.

On a motion duly made and seconded and approved by all Board Members, the September 4th minutes
were approved as corrected.

September operating expenses are $17,600. Included in this is 9,500 in legal fees, $6,600 for lifeguards and $5,900 in pool
repairs and expenses and $1,500 for reserve study.
Cash in operating account is $9,400.
Cash in reserve and cabana fund account is $93,500.
No dues collected in September. $239,900 collected thus far at the end of September. This is 98% of the total.
We have collected $76,900 in emergency assessments which is 83% of the total through September. The due date is Sep-
tember 4th.
No members in September paid the special assessment in full. Two Members are making monthly payments and 2 are in
collections. 485 members have paid in full.
No brick sales in September.
Emergency assessment is down $15,700, so Vicky will focus on those members. The few outstanding dues are due to a
change of ownership.

So sorry the pool was not open during the heatwave. We could not get lifeguard coverage. On October 12th the pool will be
open. We may need to investigate changing our lifeguard model next year.
Members asked if we could post on Managecasa when the pool is closed. As of now it is posted on Facebook.
A question was asked if lifeguards are necessary. Many feel that we have had lifeguards for many years. Gives local kids an
opportunity to have a summer job. We would also need to see how it would affect our insurance. Everything is up to discus-
sion and suggestions.

Elections are in November. Please be informed about Measure T. It will remove height limits and density in certain areas.
This will affect our neighborhood. Also, the areas can be defined by the general plan and those zones can be changed by a
majority vote of the city council. Which would give them a lot of power.
Bermuda bridge will be delayed one year due to issues with PG&E. CalTrans is getting bids to construct the bridge. Con-
struction should start at the beginning of 2026.
Rich has decided to step down as our Civics Director in January. Rich has been on the board for 8-9 years and it has been
hard lately to commit enough hours.

We have one more food truck Friday.
The movie night was a huge success, and we will try to do another in November.
The Halloween Party will be on October 27th from 3-5pm.
We are hoping to have a Turkey Trot in the near future.

The park is in good shape. There was some graffiti inside the park and Roland removed it.
The gophers are multiplying, Scapes will look into how to get rid of them. They have been using smoke and flares.
Roland announced that he will be stepping down as Park Director in January. He has been on the Board for 9 years. He will
help with transition.

spread over the next month. She will send out a letter to recruit volunteers. It would be great to see some new faces.

There are many issues with Managecasa. We have a number of outstanding tickets with the company. A reminder that all    meetings
are posted in advance on our website. It is also required that the agenda be posted no less than 4 days in advance of the meeting.

The next Meeting will be held on Zoom, Wednesday, October 2nd, at 7pm. The meeting was adjourned at 7:45pm.
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Nothing to report

Thanks to Roland and Rich for their service over the years.

We need to raise our annual dues. The dues have remained relatively flat over the last 9-10 years. In 2015 our dues were $330.00 a
year. Things that need to be done have been put off and now we need to make repairs.  Things have gone up in the last few years as
well.

We need to have a reserve study done at least every 3 years. We had one done and should have the result of the study mid-October.
We do know that the pool needs resurfacing and that the last time the park was updated was ten years ago. So, we are expecting
some repairs to be sighted.

The Judge has ruled in our favor. We will get the past due money owed to us with interest. Not sure about our attorney fees.

Environmental Health Agency was not involved as much as it should have been with the building of our cabana. The city didn’t
include them years ago when our plans were submitted. We did need to have the floors redone in the bathrooms at a cost of $8,000.
PG&E delayed therefore our signoff from the city has been delayed until PG&E signs off on our plans.

Some residents have said that when they go into the cabana for their party it’s not as clean as it should be. Floors have not been
swept and kitchen and bathrooms are not great at times. We will investigate hiring a cleaning company. There are some logistics we
would need to figure out, most companies want to come on a consistent basis, whether there are parties or not.

We have 8 parties coming up. The pool is closed so we are going to need to figure out who will let them in and lock up the cabana
after the party.

A resident asked if we thought we might need another special assessment depending on what our reserve report says. There could
be a chance depending on what the reserve says.

We now need a Parks Director and Civics Director. Contact any board member if you are interested. Mike Bratt volunteered to be the
Parks Director.

Thanks again to Rich and Roland for all their service over the years. Also, thank you to Eleni Hulman, our Bee Editor for all her hard
work getting the Bee out to everyone. The board is not always on time getting articles in and we drive her crazy at times. She does a
great job!

The next Meeting will be held on Zoom, Wednesday, November 6th, at 7pm. We would also like to see people coming and joining us
in the cabana. The meeting was adjourned at 7:56pm.
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Fiesta Gardens Homes Association
Monthly Board Meeting Agenda
Wednesday, November 6, 2024

7:00 PM

1. Call to Order

2. Reading and Approval of Minutes

3. Financial Report – Vicky Nguyen

4. Board Reports:

a. Civic – Rich Neve

b. Social – Laurel Kent

c. Parks – Roland Bardony

d. Pool Maintenance – Steve Muller

e. Pool Operations – Steve Stanovcak

f. Vice President – Christina Saenz

g. President – Paul McCann

5. New Business

a. Reserve Study Results

6. Old Business

a. Timing of both dues billing and late fee

b. Cabana update

7. Questions and Comments

8. Adjournment/Break into Executive Session if needed
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Join us for the Fiesta Gardens walk/run Turkey Trot!
No better way to start Thanksgiving day than with a little bit of

movement!
When: 9 am Thanksgiving morning

Where: FG Track and field
Who: The whole family!

What: A variety of short races, breakfast snacks and coffee
Stay tuned to Managecasa and Facebook for more information

as it gets closer!

Please also stay on the lookout for some pop-up events for November and
December – you never know what the social committee is planning!!

If you have any social event ideas or are interested in joining the social committee,
please reach out to Laurel Kent, Heather Bricker, Erin Armstrong or Michelle Scott
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